
TOWN OF BASIN, REGULAR WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, June 5, 2012
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
Call to Order  @ 7:00 pm
Roll Call: ABSENT:  Mayor Kania, Councilman Dave Cooper led the meeting, Lyle King, Deb Rathbun, and Heath Hopkin.
Also Present:  Sherman Allred, Karla Pomeroy, Linda Harp, Chief of Police Chris Kampbell, Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman. Steve Vanderploeg, Stacey Lesher and Mike Dellos.

Deb Rathbun made the motion to approve the budget on 2nd Reading, Lyle King Seconded the motion and the vote carried unanimously.  Dave made a mention that the Town accountant looks at the budget.  Heath Hopkin made the motion and Lyle King seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Bring back Purified Water update to the next Regular council meeting.

Ordinance 610:  Peddlers, Itinerant Vendors and Itinerant Merchants:  Lyle made the motion to approve on 3rd reading with the provided wording added by Kent, striking the reference to Fed ex and product flyers.  Heath Hopkin seconded and it carried unanimously. 

Steve Vanderploeg gave an update on the Triplett Raw Water Request.  LaMax gave us a bid around $24,000.00, but the Town is discussing taking responsibility for around $5,000.00 so that we have the benefit of a 4” line from a 2” line so that the potential for the future services is greater.  Dave Cooper asked if we could bid it out to others as well and Steve agreed to get some other estimates.  Dave requested that Steve relayed this information to Mayor Kania when she returns.  

Danielle Chapman gave an update on the Residential Relending Program.  The money has been deposited at the bank and the office staff will be posting flyers and passing the word.  

Tree Permit for the Harp’s:  Steve Vanderploeg gave an update on the normal procedure for the upkeep of trees and whose responsibility is it to clear it in this case?  Steve discussed with Sherman Allred that the property lines are the first thing that needs to be established before we move forward.  The Council encouraged Steve that if he would like help from Sherman, then please contact him so that the property lines are accurate.  Lyle King would like a refresher from when this happened around a year ago.   Chris Kampbell shared some information about the homeowners concern.  Heath Hopkin stated that if Steve finds out that it is Town Property, Steve needs to make the decision and get it handled.  If a tree trimmer needs to be called, then call them and get this handled.  If it is the Town’s tree, then the Town needs to make certain that there is access to the property.

6th Penny Project Update:  Dave Cooper stated that this can be rehashed considering the minutes from the meeting where the initial motion was made, have not been approved yet.   Lyle King would have to make a motion for any changes and he does not care to at this time.  Dave will attend the meeting for the Mayor’s scheduled for June 7th, 2012 in Frannie, Wyoming.

Garbage Update:  The baler has been delivered and the linemen are working on the electrical right now.  Mayor Kania had suggested in the past that we should place containers with locking lids out and around to collect the cardboard.  Dave Cooper asked about the availability of green dumpsters.  Steve said there is not availability at this time for more green dumpsters.  Steve mentioned that they brush piles are getting to be very large in some cases and the guys are spending a lot of time chipping.  Steve would like to know if there is any way to limit and control the amount of branches that people put out.  The Council did not take action to this question.  Heath Hopkin stated that he does not think that cardboard baling should be a top priority for our town employees.  

Electrical Update:  Stacey Lesher gave an update stating that the Fairgrounds had a transformer go out and there is some clean up that is being done with the lines.  The pathway light shipment came in and they are working to put them together right now.  3-Phase is going to have to be installed for the crusher while they are working on Mecklam acres.  

Stacey presented a map to the North/South sub Loop Feed to update the council of possible routes and the dollars that go along with them.  After talking to Scott, there are 4 different routes.   Regardless of the route that is taken, F Street still has to be built.  Stacey presented a map to the North/South sub Loop Feed to update the council of possible routes and the dollars that go along with them.   Lyle King suggested that Scott and Stacey start communicating with the BNSF now instead of waiting.  Stacey will get the quotes to Dani tomorrow for the pole inspections. 

Stacey gave an update on the Mecklam acres project:  Scott is supposed to have a staking sheet for Mecklam acres next week so that Stacey can order supplies.    

Water/Sewer/RW Update:  Mike Dellos gave the Council an update on the Lagoon Report.  Mike stated that the DEQ does not test for fecal anymore, they are testing for E. Coli, this will change our permits and the deadlines, but this is a more accurate test.  Mike requested that the DEQ come and give us an update on the lagoon and maybe they could offer some direction to move forward.  Mike will update Mayor Kania and the Council as to when he could come and visit with them.  The Council agreed that they can meet with him at his convenience as long as they have some notice.

Law Enforcement Update:  Chief of Police, Chris Kampbell provided the Council with an update regarding the month of May.   Traffic is picking up with summer coming on.  The PD is very busy and the officers are working overtime on the Highway Safety Grant.  All radios have been switched to Narrow Banding and we are 100% compliant.  The council is curious about the PD overtime and would like Chris to keep accurate track of that so that they can get regular updates.  Lyle King questioned the weeds and junk being addressed.  Chris stated that he has been issuing citations.  Chris hopes that he will have the EMP put together for the next workshop meeting.  The new car has been ordered and is being assembled.  

Administration Update:  Dani Chapman gave an update on Important Remaining Budgeting Dates.  

Public Works Update:  Steve Vanderploeg hired another part time at the Cemetery.  Grass has been planted and is growing at the boat dock.  The crew is spraying weeds and working on equipment.  Deb Rathbun said that the cemetery looks very nice and people have been giving good comments.  Steve stated that Louis is the one who keeps it looking nice.  The crew will be patching a spot by the grade school.  

Building Permit:  

1.)Curt Earl at 602 South 5th Street, Fence, adding rooms and remodeling the existing structure.  Steve has been over there and Sherman Allred helped to define the setbacks.  Lyle King made the motion to approve the building permit, Deb Rathbun seconded the motion and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Nothing for the Roundtable.  

Deb made the motion to enter executive session to discuss personnel at 8:25 PM, Lyle King Seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

The Council adjourned executive session at 8:50 PM.


There being no further business to discuss, Heath Hopkin made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 PM, Deb Rathbun seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

                                                      


 ___________________________________________________
                                                        


Dave Cooper-Intereim Mayor                 
___________________________________________________
Danielle Chapman, Clerk/Treasurer 
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